Parish Council Report 2022

It is sad to report that Val Wilson had to resign from the Council due to severe illness
and we wish her well for the future. She was a lovely personality on the Council and
a very willing volunteer particularly in leading the village community speedwatch.

< She will be greatly missed.

A lot of activity from various councillors has gone into many requests and evidence
to Norfolk County Council to extend the 30 mph limit and it is now looking this will
be resolved.

The SAM2 sign has been placed in the village at both ends of the main road and has
recorded several severe incidents of excessive speed and result summaries are are on
the website. The next session starts this week

There has been more training for the community speedwatch for both existing and
new members and 6 residents have now be trained and can officially train others

The village sign is in progress of repainting by the man who made it originally about
20 years ago.

Grant money for a community defibrillator was applied for and received from the
National Lottery Community Fund for installation n the next few weeks.

The Jubilee Community trees have been planted on the village field area opposite the
church.

Flooding persists in Bintree Road and on main road by the underground pipe to the
Wensum and is under constant requests for maintenance by County Highways

Various requests have been made to Breckland Council on environmental health,
waste disposal and street cleaning matters.

There has been frequent contact with Bill Borrett as County Councillor
and Gordon Bambridge as District Councillor



